
California Regents Denounce Anti-Zionism
March 23, 2016, Washington, DC, – This morning, the Regents of the University ofCalifornia unanimously adopted a landmark set of Principles Against Intolerance.The Louis D. Brandeis Center for Human Rights Under Law commends the Regentsfor this historic statement.LDB’s Kenneth L. Marcus, who served as one of the Regents’ two national experts onanti-Semitism, commented, “This is a great Purim gift from the Regents to the Jewishcommunity! It is truly reason to celebrate.”Marcus elaborated, “Jewish students now have an important protection against theanti-Semitic harassment, especially when it takes the form of anti-Zionism. TheRegents were right to clarify that they are denouncing the forms of anti-Zionism thatare anti-Semitic.  Unfortunately, much contemporary anti-Zionism is indeed anti-Semitic, especially when it demonizes Israel, and delegitimizes the Jewish state, andsubjects it to double standards.”Significantly, the Regents’ announced that “opposition to Zionism often is expressedin ways that are not simply statements of disagreement over politics and policy, butalso assertions of prejudice and intolerance toward Jewish people and culture.”
In a major policy statement, the Regents stated that, "Anti Semitism, anti-Semitic
forms of anti-Zionism and other forms of discrimination have no place at the University
of California." The Regents also emphasized the need to protect freedom of speech.Marcus commented, “This is a significant advance, even if it could have been better. Iwould have preferred for the Regents to clarify precisely which forms of anti-Zionism are anti-Semitic within the meaning of their now policy. This work willneed to be done, either by the Regents or by the university’s senior administrativeleadership.”Marcus added, “This is not the end of the war, but it is an important success in thefield of battle. Now we need to clarify, at the University of California and throughoutthe country, which forms of anti-Zionism we are talking about when we discuss the‘anti-Semitic forms of anti-Zionism.’”There is much credit to go around. Marcus commented, “Regent Norm Pattiz isespecially to be commended for his leadership, as is Chairman Eddie Island.”About the Louis D. Brandeis Center for Human Rights Under LawThe Louis D. Brandeis Center, Inc., or LDB, is an independent, nonprofit organizationestablished to advance the civil and human rights of the Jewish people and promotejustice for all. The Brandeis Center conducts research, education, and advocacy to



combat the resurgence of anti-Semitism on college and university campuses. It isnot affiliated with the Massachusetts University, the Kentucky law school, or any ofthe other institutions that share the name and honor the memory of the late U.S.Supreme Court justice. For more information, contact Kenneth L. Marcus atmedia@brandeiscenter.com or (202) 559-9296, or find us atwww.brandeiscenter.com.


